

MEMO

To: Mayor Dwain Hahs and Members of the Board of Aldermen

From: Rodney Bollinger, Director of Administrative Services

Date: June 12, 2023

Re: Lighting Maintenance Agreement with MoDOT

As you know, continuous roadway lighting will be added to the Highway 61 Project between the courthouse square and Independence St. In Section 13 of the previously approved Municipal Agreement, the City agreed in writing that this new lighting shall be maintained by the City at no cost to MoDOT through a separate lighting agreement. Attached is this supplemental agreement.

The design and construction of the continuous lighting along the highway must meet the requirements of MoDOT's Engineering Policy Guide, Standard Specifications and Plans for Highway Construction, and Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices.

The engineering firm of Allen & Hoshall previously designed the lighting system and MoDOT has incorporated their plans into the project. Once installed by the contractor as part of the overall project, the City will be responsible for long-term maintenance.

I recommend to the Board of Aldermen this contractual agreement be made with the Missouri Highways and Transportation Commission.